... @@ @ @ @ @O

From:

Sent: Tuesday, 12 December 2023 2:43 PM
To: IPCN Submissions Mailbox

Subject: Objection to Deep Creel Quarry

| am a resident of Gloucester and regularly travel south on Bucketts Way and turn right from Bucketts Way onto the
Pacific Highway. It is a busy intersection at the best of times, but during holiday periods it becomes very dangerous
with high-speed traffic going both ways on the highway. Often there is a very long queue of vehicles trying to turn
out of Bucketts Way. The so-called improvements that were carried out to the intersection did nothing to help. If
anything, it made things worse.

It seems to me that the risk assessment that has been undertaken is totally inadequate and needs to be revisited.
Allowing more quarry trucks to use the intersection is a recipe for disaster.

There has also been completely inadequate analysis of the biodiversity impacts of this quarry and particularly its
impact in threatened koalas.

There also needs to be a proper study of the cumulative impact of all the quarry proposals in the region.
Please refuse this application.
John Watts

Gloucester NSW 2422





